COUNTY OF MONTCALM
OFFICE OF THE COUNTY CONTROLLER

211 W. MAIN ST.
P.O. BOX 368, STANTON, MI 48888
(989) 831-7300
FAX (989) 831-7375
www.montcalm. us

Tuly 9, 2024

Dear Montcalm County Municipality,

On June 14, 2024, the Montcalm County Designated Planning Agent (County Controller), on
behalf of the Montcalm County Board of Commissioners, filed the County’s Notice of Intent
with the Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy (EGLE) indicating that
Montcalm County will be creating and implementing their own Materials Management Plan.

The Montcalm County Board of Commissioners, acting as the County Approval Agency for the
State of Michigan’s newly updated Materials Management Plan (per Part 115, Solid Waste
Management, of the Natural Resources and Environmental Protection Act, 1994 PA451, as
amended), voted earlier this year to create and develop their own plan, and to not partner with
any adjacent counties, due to the robust nature of Montcalm County’s current recycling program.

Please note that all Materials Management Planning Committee meetings are open to the public
and are held on the fourth Thursday of every month at 2:00pm in the conference room on the
third floor of the Administrative Building, 211 W. Main Street, Stanton MI. Meeting agendas
shall be found on the County’s website at: www.montcalm.us

If you feel so inclined, please post this notice on your website for all constituents to view.
Should you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to reach out to me at 989-831-7398.

Respectfully,

Brenda A. Taeter
Controller/Administrator

Brenda A Taeter, Controller/Administrator Rechelle Porter, Human Resource Specialist
Amber Foster, Accountant Michelle Becker, Confidential Admin. Asst.



